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This term’s value is 

Wisdom 
 
 
 

 
 

Weekly Awards  Dates 

 
Well done to our Stars of the week  
             

Pippa in the infants 
and Milana in the juniors. 

 
Congratulations to Milana 

for winning the reading raffle! 
 

 
Thank you to Amolay for sharing the  

photographs of her first Holy Communion. 
 It was lovely to hear all about it. 

 
Thurs 29th June      Whole school photo 
Tues 4th July          Transition day in school 
Weds 5th July         Sports afternoon 1.30-3pm 
Thurs 6th July        Year 6 trip to Wicksteed Park 
Thurs 13th July      Reports out to Parents  
Fri 14th July            Whole school trip to Salcey (details to     
                                 follow) 
Fri 14th July           Year 6 sleepover  
Mon 17th July       Juniors trip to Hazard Alley in Milton          
                                Keynes  
Tues 18th July       Whole School trip to Conkers (details   
                                to follow) 
Fri 21st July            Year 6 Leavers Celebration and Picnic  
                                11.30am onwards 
                                Last day of term 
 

From Mrs Busari  
As we move into the final four weeks we have lots of things happening to finish 
off our year with a lot of fun.  This week we will be sending out a letter with all 
the different things happening in one place so that you have all the information 
you need.  It is certainly going to be an action packed end of term.   
 
This week we have the start of some transition sessions for our Year 6 children 
on Wednesday mornings, run by Fi.  The sessions are called ‘Its Your Move’.  Fi 
and her colleague will be coming into school to speak to the children about their 
transition and do some fun activities.   
 
On Thursday we have our first Stay and Play sessions in school for our new 
reception children.  We will be welcoming our new children in for their settling in 
sessions.  We can’t wait to meet them all.  This year we have 6 new starters on 
our list, our highest intake for a number of years, we are thrilled!  I am sure our 
existing children will make them feel at home straight away.   
 
Finally, as you may have seen in the press there are some more proposed strike 
days planned for 5th and 7th July by teachers.  At this point I don’t anticipate there 
being any impact on us at Ashton but if that changes I will let you know as soon 
as possible.   
 
I hope you have a lovely week in school,  
 
With best wishes  
 
Jude Busari  

Our social media  
 

Find us on Facebook, 
 

Ashton CofE Primary School | Facebook 

 
 

 
               

Twitter… 
 
 @ashtonceprimary 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
…and for our school website, 

please visit  
 

www.ashtonceprimary.org.uk 
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